June 10, 2021

Dear Forest Service Folks:
I saw the very limited 2 page information sheet that you sent regarding the Eastside Project that you are proposing.
I understand from that short document that this is the time that you will take public comment and not after that.
Well, I must say that it appears that you are trying to exclude the public because this is a LOT of land that you propose to treat and you have told us basically nothing.  
Let me guess, you have only heard from a handful of people.  Well, I don’t wonder why.  It is because you have given us no details to comment on.
Please get together a plan so that we can look at what you propose to do to our land, provide an environmental impact statement and then please make sure that you give the public the opportunity to give you input.  It is our land and that is the only right way to do this, no matter what kind of legal exclusions you may have obtained.
Please don’t bulldoze over the rights of the people.
In one sense, I am sorry for my tone but I really do feel offended that you are approaching this huge project that will impact so much wildlife with the apparent intent to exclude the public.  We are so fortunate in this country to have so much wild lands and wilderness and we are lucky to have an agency (you) to protect it.  But you do need help from the landowners (the public) in deciding what to do.
I am very concerned with road building and re-using abandoned roads which, as your wildlife biologists know has a big, negative impact on wildlife.  We have inventoried roadless areas for a reason and this project should not include that.
I am very concerned with the impact this will have on endangered species.  Also, in light of your prior decisions to treat old growth areas, I want to know what you have in mind regarding those.  That is not the place for “treatment”.  I would like to know more about what you propose, please and also have the information provided from an EIS.  Then we the landowners will be able to give you some educated thoughts on the matter.
That is only fair.  Thank you and have a nice day.  If you would like to speak with me, please feel free to call.

Sarah Roubik
PO Box 459, Corvallis, MT  59828
(406) 961-5212

